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November, 2017 
 
 
It is winter time already.  The summer flew by.  This is our slow time in the office. Hope everyone  
 
had a safe and happy Thanksgiving. Then its Christmas time. My favorite time of the year. Not the  
 
cold but having fun with the kids and  decorating for Christmas, putting up the Christmas Tree, and 
 
making Christmas cookies.  
 
 
We are already on our first quarter for 2018. That’s really hard to believe, hey it’s like where did the  
 
summer go.  
 
 
The Former Housing Authority Cleanup Grant has been closed out.  I hope to see a new Boys &  
 
Girls Club there one day.  Again we thank  the EPA for the  Cleanup Grant we received.  
 
 The TBA’s (Targeted Brownfields Assessment Application’s) for the Old Boys & Girls Club and  
 
the Old Yellow School Buildings sites were completed. The EPA paid for the  
 
Weston Solutions Inc.  Lakewood , CO. to do the Phase II’s on the  Old Boys & Girls Club and the  
 
Old Yellow School Buildings sites. 
 
Our office is always looking for new sites. If you know of any please let me  
 
know.  
 
 If you want to know anything about the Brownfields Program or need information about 
 
 anything such as mold, asbestos, lead or the environmental.  Please stop in and see me at  
 
the EPO Office. I would love to visit with you and show you what we do. 
 
Thank you all for your support of our program. 
 
Brownfields Coordinator Mary Jane Gourneau 

                                   

  


